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March – April 2018   4th Degree News Letter: from the desk of Faithful Navigator, Larry Ehinger. 

Sadly we have lost 3 Sir Knights in the last quarter of the year.  SK Neal Piecyk, SK Frank Kuchariski, and SK Joseph T Hazard.   Thank 
you to the Knights who were present for the Wakes for Neal & Frank, and the Rosary & presentation of the Chalice for Joseph.  The 
families of the deceased members were grateful for the Chalices and memorial booklets presented to them.We have ordered 5 more 
chalices for the future. 

As we approach the end of my term as Faithful Navigator, I would like to thank my officers for their devoted service, and all the 
participating members. Not having achieved all of my goals, as is the case when you project more than is feasible, to accomplish, I am 
grateful for what we have achieved.  The uniform change has not set well with our Assembly and with many others, and you would 
wish that it  didn’t  happen on my watch, but it did.  Until this issue is resolved let us all proudly wear the colorful regalia, that we are 
known for at our special events until such time that the new uniform is set in stone.  It is my wish that a compromise can be reached 
whereby the present regalia can be worn at special ceremonial events. Until then let us continue to be the FLAGSHIP OF THE ORDER 
representing all member knights. 

The 74th Exemplification went very well at Paw Paw, with 7 new members, and since then a couple of transfers.  We are very close to 
qualifying  for a Star Assembly Award, which we have never received before.   

With the 75th Exemplification coming up at Charlotte, Mi on April 21st, 2018 Please seek out 3rd degree members who are interested in 
the 4th degree membership.  Everyone please ask someone. All the necessary forms will be on our council website this week. 

75th exemplification:   
 All ads are due in by April 3rd .Candidate registration due before April 8th . SK attendance registration & banquet due before April 8th. 
Donations for the fishing basket to be given away by our assembly, (either items or money) due by our March 15th meeting. 
Hotel reservation for overnight guests at the Exempt available at group rates, of 114.99 plus tax until March20th  The hospitality suite 
will be open both /Friday and Sat night.  Holiday Inn Express/ 500 Meijer Road 517-541-5000 Ask for reservations in the Name of 
Knights of Columbus. 

  
  

 

 Your Friend in Christ Jesus, Faithful Navigator, Larry Ehinger. 

 

These are our Assembly Officers for 2017-18. Please thank them for accepting the challenge. 
Faithful Navigator: Larry Ehinger Faithful Admiral: Joe Tetreau Faithful Controller: Tim Janssen Dist. II Master: David Buick  
Captain: Rick Garcia Faithful Pilot: John Winblad Faithful Pilot: Robert Hamman Faithful Scribe: Vincent Cabras 
Trustee: Phil Arbanas Trustee: David Marks Trustee: Clarence Snyder Commander: Dennis Uhlir 
Inner Sentinel: Kurt Dunham Outer Sentinel: Richard Finnerty Friar: Fr. Joseph Xavier  
    
 

Calendar of Coming Events 
March 17 - Color Corp Call Out: St Patrick’s Day Parade Kalamazoo  
Line up at 10am at parking lot across from old council hall at 219 Cedar St. 
March 15 – Assembly Meeting at 7:30pm. 
March 29 – Color Corps call out for Holy Thursday at St. Mary’s-Paw Paw. Mass is at 7:00pm. Procession with canopy.  
April 18 – Special Clergy Exemplification at Portland Council Hall in Portland at 7:00pm  
April 19 – Assembly Meeting at 7:30. 
April 21 – Color Corps callout for 75th Exemplification at Charlotte. 
April 29 – Color Corps callout for Corporate Communion at St. Mary’s-Paw Paw at 8:00am Mass. 
 
 Please continue to remember in prayer Knights Blaine Douglas, Kurt Dunham (more cancer treatment) & recovering Sir Knight Vincent 
Cabras.  
The Assembly has paid 250.00 toward a project yet to be decided on to District II for Operation Patriotism. 
As we welcome our new Faithful Navigator in June, SK Rick Garcia, past Knight of the Year in our Council 3798, please give him your 
support and helpfulness as you have myself, To build the fellowship and fraternity of the order for God and Country. I will endeavor to 
be there to support him and the Assembly as always. 
 

“HOW WE WALK WITH THE BROKEN SPEAKS LOUDER THAN HOW WE SIT WITH THE GREAT” 
Vivat Jesus, 
 Larry Ehinger, Faithful Navigator 
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